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Solid Waste Management Department 
County Sanitation Districts of Los Angeles County 
1955 Workman Mill Road 
Whittier, CA 90607-4998 
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REVISED STORMWATER MONITORING PROGRAMS- CALABASAS LANDFILL, AGOURA 
HILLS, CA (FILE NO. 60-118; ORDER NO. R4-2009-0088, Cl-4992, GEOTRACKER GLOBAL 
J.D. L10005926913) AND SCHOLL CANYON LANDFILL, GLENDALE, CALIFORNIA (FILE 
NO. 60-117, ORDER NO. 2001-132, Cl-2846, GEOTRACKER GLOBALID L10009414153) 

Dear Ms. Bax: 

Reference is made to your letter to the Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board 
(Regional Board), dated May 18, 2015, regarding stormwater monitoring programs being 
implemented by the County Sanitation Districts of Los Angeles County (Discharger) for the 
Calabasas and Scholl Canyon landfills. The Discharger conducts stormwater monitoring at the 
landfills pursuant to requirements of Regional Board Order No. R4-2011 -0052 (Amendments to 
Waste Discharge Requirements for Disposal and Onsite Use of Non-Designated I Non­
Hazardous Contaminated Soils and Related Wastes at Municipal Solid Waste Landfills) and the 
State Water Resources Control Board (State Board) General Industrial Stormwater Permit, 
Order No. 97-03-DWQ. Order No. R4-2011-0052, when adopted, expanded the list of 
monitoring constituents and qualifying storm events (QSEs) required under Order No. 97-03-
DWQ for Region landfills that accepted contaminated soils or related wastes in an effort to 
protect against a heightened threat to surface water quality. 

On July 1, 2015, a revised General Industrial Stormwater Permit, Order No. 2014-0057-DWQ, 
will come into effect. Because the stormwater monitoring requirements in Order No. R4-2011-
0052 are not entirely comparable to those in Order No. 2014-0057-DWQ, the Discharger is 
requesting stormwater monitoring at the landfills be conducted pursuant to revised General 
Industrial Stormwater Permit. 

We have reviewed your letter and believe that the proposed revisions of your stormwater 
monitoring programs meet the requ irements of Regional Board Order No R4-2011-0052. Your 
request that stormwater monitoring at the landfills be conducted pursuant to requirements Order 
No. 2014-0057-DWQ is herein approved. 
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If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Dr. Enrique Casas, Project 
Manager, at (213) 620-2299. 

Sincerely, 

~~r.Pcjr 
Executive Officer 


